Beeks PTO Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, March 7, 2018
8:00 am
A. Welcome (Heather Turman, President) 

B. Principal’s Report (Mr. Mefford)

· The principal’s page is live.  If anyone wants to add anything, let Mr. Mefford know.
· SOL testing will take place the first two weeks of May.

· March 14th is the Unity Event on Price’s Fork.  It will be business as usual at Beeks.

· If parents want their children to attend, they need to follow usual check-in/check-out procedures.

· If checking out your child, it will be excused.
· Girls’ LEGO Night worked extremely well.  Mr. Mefford would like to more events like this for indoor recess or other school events.

· On President’s Day, Caroline Mullins and Jamie Shupe fixed the mural in the school entryway to reflect the diversity of Beeks more accurately.
C. Treasurer’s Report (Nichole Marsden, Treasurer)  

· Spring teacher stipend – PTO wrote 38 $50 checks for teachers - $1,800 total.
· We spent $400 on the Read-a-Thon for the top prize and banner.
· Right now, we have $7,200 in our checking account.  We are in a good place financially – especially with the Read-a-Thon fundraiser coming.

D. Nurse Friedberg needs boys’ elastic waist pants size 5, 6 & 7.  The PTO will set aside $50 to buy some for her.

E. Girls’ Night was a huge success!

F. Boys’ Night is coming up on Tuesday March 13th from 6-8 pm.

· Mrs. Ross got in touch with some VT students to help with the event.

· We still need help with the set-up.  The volunteer link is on Peach Jar today.
G. Read-a-Thon
· Currently in the second week.
· Dawn has done a great job keeping track of winners.
· The teachers are keeping track of in-class reading.

· Kids from every class should be picked for prizes.

· In-school reading logs will go home Friday so families can tally all minutes and collect pledges.

· Forms need to be turned in by Wednesday, 3/14 for prizes on Friday, 3/16.

H. Jump Rope for Heart is on Wednesday, April 4th from 4:00-5:30.
· Mr. Brown would like 8 volunteers to help with the event.

· A sign-up will be posted on Facebook and go out through email this week.

· Mrs. Stitt asked if he could do something during school hours for those students who cannot stay after school.
I. Guest Author – Steven K. Smith from Richmond
· He is the Virginia Mysteries author.
· Mr. Smith will be at Beeks on April 4th.

· He is only charging $500 for two sessions and offering discounted books (hardcover for teachers $13 – normally $18 and softcover for children $8 – normally $9.99).
· The PTO would like to use the remaining $500 in this fund to subsidize the books so they can be offered to students at more of a discount.

· Mr. Mefford will also contribute money if needed to bring the books down to $5 each.

· We are looking at author Jerry Palotta for the fall.  He is more expensive at $2,000 for a full day.  

· PTO will look at their funds to book Jerry Palotta for the fall for a full day because he does a lot of great activities for students.

J. Yearbook
· Dawn will send out an email about pictures this Friday.  

· She will need pictures by 3/23.

· Yearbook order forms will go out the end of March.

K. Shelor Motor Mile

· The incentive card portion of the Growing the Future program is the discount and donation that the buyer and school receive when someone purchases a new or used vehicle from Shelor.

· The card works this way:



· Teachers  - $500 discount on their purchase and $500 donation to their school.

· School staff and school board members - $300 discount on their purchase and $300 donation to their school.

· Family & friends - $100 donation to their school.

L. Restaurant Night 

· Avellinos has been moved to March 20th because of Boys’ Night.
· Highway 55 will be April 9th. They will donate 10% of all purchases from lunch and dinner.
M. March 12th is the PTO Advisory meeting.  Heather wanted to know if there was anything specific we would like her to share with the superintendent.
N. Please plan to attend the April PTO meeting if you are interested in being on the PTO Board for next year or if you are interested in chairing a committee (don’t have to come to PTO meetings regularly to chair a committee).

O. Meeting Adjourned
